
   
 

   
 

    REPORT OF THE NCAA DIVISION I 
MEN’S LACROSSE OVERSIGHT COMMITTEE 
 SEPTEMBER 18, 2025, ELECTRONIC VOTE 

 
ACTION ITEMS. 

 
• None. 

 

INFORMATIONAL ITEMS. 
 

• Committee Composition. The committee approved the transition committee’s 
recommendation regarding a three-way tie for the last success seat for the newly created 
oversight committee.  This recommendation is to have the three conferences that tied fill the 
success seat and the two at-large seats and have all those terms match (August 2027). The 
committee also broke the tie in case that is needed for future use. The committee looked at the 
“points,” particularly what the points would have been if the conference did not receive points 
for being in the opening round. The resulting order was the Patriot League, which did not have 
any teams in the opening-round games so no points were removed, with eight points; the 
Coastal Athletic Association with six points; and the America East Conference with five points.   

 
Committee Chairs:   Matthew Colagiovanni, Rutgers, The State University of New Jersey, New 

Brunswick 
 
Staff Liaison(s):      Ryan Tressel, Championships and Alliances 
 

Division I Men’s Lacrosse Oversight Committee 
September 18, 2025, Electronic Vote 

Attendees: 
Matthew Colagiovanni, Rutgers, The State University of New Jersey, New Brunswick. 
Jamie Mullins, University of Syracuse. 
Alanna Wren, University of Pennsylvania. 
James Greene, Big East Conference. 
Absentees: 
None. 
Guests in Attendance: 

  None. 
NCAA Staff Liaison in Attendance: 
Leslie Havens, Championships and Alliances. 
Ryan Tressel, Championships and Alliances. 
Other NCAA Staff Members in Attendance: 

  None. 
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